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Term 3 Newsletter  

 

College Phone Numbers 

East_Keilor 8331_0109 

Niddrie 9375_8400 

Essendon 9319_1300 
 

Absence Lines 

East_Keilor 8331_0108 

Niddrie 9375_8405 

Essendon 9319_1305 
 

Click here for College website 

Dates for your diary 

October 3rd – First day of Term 4 

October 26th – VCAA Exams Begin 

October 31st – Student Free Day 

November 1st – Melbourne Cup 

Public Holiday  

November 25th – Year 11 final day 

December 2nd – Year 10 final day 

December 5th – Student free day 

December 6th – 13th – Year 8 – 10 

Step Up program  

December 16th – Reports released 

 

College Principal – David Adamson 
 

Our Vision: To develop accomplished citizens who 

contribute, live meaningfully and succeed 

Welcome to our third College Newsletter of 2022. 

Term 3 continued to be a challenge with staff and 

student absences but as the weather improves, we 

seem to be getting back to normal. 

One of the highlights of the term was our production of 

Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. It was great to be 

back in our theatre. The students and staff were 

amazing putting on three matinees and three evening 

shows. I went to opening and closing nights and the 

audiences loved every minute. It was great to be able 

to invite students from our local primary schools to the 

matinees who were very, very excited. 

We have also been working with our Year 9 students to 

begin their transition to the Senior Campus. Term 4 will 

be a busy time for them as finish their time at Niddrie 

and East Keilor and begin the move to Essendon. 

The Principal Team has been a bit different this term 

with Adam Potter taking over at the Niddrie Campus 

from Christine Cole. Adam has brought some different 

ideas and made a significant contribution to the team. 

While Lisa Nugent is away, I have been managing the 

East Keilor Campus with great support from Melissa 

Travers as Acting Assistant Principal. 

Thanks to everybody for all their efforts this term. I really 

appreciate the extra work staff have put in to keep 

providing a strong educational program and I thank 

parents and carers for their support. The holidays will 

give us a chance to reflect and recharge ready for 

Term 4.  

David Adamson 
 

Principal 

 

https://www.ekc.vic.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Essendon Principal – Lisa Robinson 
 

This term has provided students with many opportunities 

both in and beyond the classroom. It has been 

gratifying to see a return to all the programs and 

experiences that we know make our school special 

and ensure our learners are getting a full experience. 

We have a had several excursions to support learning 

in the classroom, guest speakers in to build our students 

approach to learning and their studies and of course a 

range of extra curricula actives including the ski camp, 

college production, district athletics, senior school 

formal and the senior soiree. All of this on top of the day-

to-day teaching and learning has made for a busy, but 

an exciting term. When we return to campus after the 

holidays, we will have a little under 3 weeks left with our 

Year 12’s before they leave us to complete their TAFE 

studies or commence exams. The team will ensure that 

they are farewelled and fully supported. A map of the 

next few weeks below.  

Term 3 Awards 

 10 11 12 

GPA  Xavier Bassett 

Amy Bektash 

Caleb Gomez 

Priscilla Fox 

Amelia Wright 

Trinity Mai 

Shogun 

Sakdavichit 

Rose Le 

Pasquale Russo 

Glenn Silverio 

Charleice Warren 

Damien De 

Simone 
 

SWPBS Finn Atkinson 

Zane Omar 

April Farrugia 

Ellesha Silverio 

Sam Lovett 

Pawsey 

Caius Ripper 

Hayley Taylor 

Luke Barnard 
 

Ella Condon 

Hamza Dahir 

Rose Eddy 

Ayaka Sogabe 
 

 



Week one  

Holidays 

 

PRACTICE 

EXAMS 

September 19 

9:00am – 12:15pm 

English / EAL 
 

1:15pm – 3:30pm 

Further Mathematics 

Exam 1 

Or 

Mathematical 

Methods Exam 1 

September 20 

9:00am–11.45am 

Biology 

Physics 

9:00am – 10.45am 

Food Studies 

Sociology SAC 

1:00pm – 3.15pm 

Business 

Management 

History Revolutions 

September 21 

9:00am – 11:15am 

Health and Human 

Development SAC 

Legal Studies 

Physical Education 

9:00am – 10:45am 

Studio Arts SAC 

12:00 – 2:45pm 

Psychology 

Chemistry 

September 22 

Public Holiday 

Exams will be sent home  

with students to complete 

under timed conditions 

VET Music: Sound 

Production 

VET Sport and Recreation  

Specialist Mathematics 

Exam 1 

September 23  

Public Holiday 

Week two 

holidays  

 

September 26 

Study  

September 27 

Study  

 

 

 

September 28 

Study  

September 29 

Study  

September 30 

Study 

WEEK 1 

 

October 3 

 

 

October 4 

English Orals 

 

 

 

October 5 

 

October 6 

PE seminar after school 

October 7 

WEEK 2 

 

October 10 

 

 

 

 

October 11 October 12 

 

October 13 October 14 

 

WEEK 3 

 

October 17 

 

October 18 

 

October 19 

 

October 19 

Celebration Day 

Year 12 Valedictory 6pm 

VCAL Classes conclude 

 

October 21 

Revision Classes as 

per timetable  



WEEK 4 

 

October 24 

 

Revision Classes as 

per timetable  

 

 

October 25 

 

Revision Classes as 

per timetable  

 

 

October 26 

VCAA Exams 

Commence 

 

9.00am–12.15pm 

English/ (EAL) 

 

October 27 
 

3.00pm–5:15pm 

Japanese First language 

 

October 28 
 

9.00am–11.45am 

Biology 

2.00pm–3.45pm 

Further Mathematics 

Examination 1 

WEEK 5 

 

October 31 
 

9.00am–11.45am 

Psychology 

2.00–3.45pm 

Further Mathematics 

Examination 2 

 

November 1 

 

Melbourne Cup Day 

November 2 
 

9.00–10.15am 

Mathematical 

Methods Examination 

1 

3.00–5.15pm 

Business 

Management 

November 3 
 

11.45–2.00pm 

Mathematical Methods 

Examination 2 

3.00–5.15pm 

Health and Human 

Development 

November 4 
 

9.00–10.15am 

Specialist 

Mathematics 

Examination 1 

3.00–5.15pm 

History: History 

Revolutions 

WEEK 6 

 

November 7 
 

11.45–2.00pm 

Physical Education 

3.00–5.15pm 

Specialist 

Mathematic Exam 2 

November 8 
 

9.00–11.45am 

Chemistry 

2:00-4:15pm 

Sociology 

 

November 9 
 

9.00–11.45am 

Physics 

2.00–4.15pm 

Legal Studies 

 

November 10 
 

9.00–10.45am 

Food Studies 

 

November 11 
 

9.00am–10.45am 

Studio Arts 

VET Music: Sound 

Production 

 

WEEK 7 

 

November 14 
 

9.00–10.45am 

VET Sport and 

Recreation 

 

November 15 
 

9.00–10.45am 

Music Performance 

3.00pm–5.15pm 

Japanese Second 

Language 
 

November 16 
 

2.00–4.15pm 

Vietnamese First 

Language 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Essendon Campus Update  
 

SWPBS 

Term 3 began as every term with students ‘Setting and 

Evaluating Learning Goals’. They had 3 opportunities  

to reflect on their Progress Reports and GPA and  

revisit and revise their Learning Goals at various  

points throughout the term. We moved to ‘Appreciate 

Diversity and Treat All Others as Equals’ while working 

within our Respectful Relationships program.  

Students were then encouraged to ‘Make Positive 

Contributions’ before ‘Ask Questions & Regularly Act 

Upon Feedback’ to align with the Common Formative 

Assessment Tasks (CFATs) ahead of CAT & SAC 

assessments. Students who demonstrate these 

behaviours in class are given a Real Reward and often 

a Positive Acknowledgement post on Compass which 

has been well received by parents. Our SWPBS goals for 

Term 4 will include: Set & Evaluate Learning Goals, 

Encourage & Support Others, Strive for Academic 

Excellence, Work cooperatively with peers and staff.  

 

Sally Stevens 

Essendon Acting Assistant 

Principal 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACADEMICS 

This term, our VCE students were fortunate enough to 

have the option to participate in the Elevate Study Skill 

Programs. While the Year 12s were involved in one 

session in Term 2, the Year 11s were this time given the 

opportunity to hear from young people who have 

recently finished their secondary school journey and 

who all achieved 90+ ATARs. They shared strategies 

around managing time, how to revise and study 

effectively and prioritising and balancing schoolwork 

with everyday life. The feedback students provided was 

overwhelmingly positive. Students across the campus 

are regularly provided with hard and electronic copies 

of Study Planners to help them with the balance and 

map out their study, homework, and revision. These 

sessions were fantastic in supporting the students with 

their assessments in term 3. Many of our Year 11 VCAL 

students have been involved in projects around the 

school including removal of Cricket Nets, revamping 

the stage and painting areas of the school. They have 

shown great initiative in forwarding their proposals, 

costs, and their work ethic. A variety of curriculum 

excursions have taken place this term which you’ll hear 

about later in the newsletter.  

PROGRAMS 

Once again, we had several students involved in 

interschool sports. Congratulations to the students who 

participated in the sports opportunities offered. In 

particular we had several students who progressed to 

the Western Metropolitan Region Athletics Finals. We 

were again fortunate enough to have our Art Therapist 

running a program onsite. Students enjoyed designing 

and making skateboards and various other pieces of 

art. Ski Camp was enjoyed by students from all year 

levels, despite the weather conditions! The College 

Production ‘Charlie & The Chocolate Factory’ was a 

highlight at the campus this term. So many hours and so 

much dedication went into the performances which 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

were backed up by the Senior Soiree. We marked 

RUOK? Day at the Campus with students wearing a 

touch of yellow and sports gear. During the day  

we had a Teachers Vs Students soccer match  

and Basketball Free Throw Competition. The Year 9 

students from Niddrie & East Keilor also joined us for an 

afternoon at Essendon as they begin their transition to 

the Senior Campus.  

 

EXAMS 

We also had students who are enrolled in a Unit 3/4 

subject and Year 12 VCAL students  undertake the new 

format of the General Achievement Test (GAT). 

Students were provided with both in-class advice and 

support in the lead up, as well as a lecture from The 

English Lab’s Ben Taylor who went through examples 

with the students.  Sat over 2 sessions, this was a great 

preparation for students in anticipation of their end of 

year exams.  On Parent Teacher Interview Day, Year 12 

students also had the opportunity to sit a 3-hour 

practice English exam. This year we have a 4-day 

Holiday Practice Exam program for students to help 

prepare them for their final assessments.  

COURSE COUNSELLING & VTAC 

A major feature of Term 3 is subject selection. For year 

10s, this means selecting their VCE subjects, and for our 

year 11 students, finalising their subjects before post-

secondary school. With the introduction of the VCEVM 

in 2023, students have quite a lot of flexibility. The 

Course Selection Process allowed parents to be 

involved. Each student had a one-on-one course 

advice session with a member of the team. Year 12 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

have submitted their VTAC course preferences and 

had additional support to complete various 

applications to support their University, TAFE, and 

employment options.  

SENIOR SCHOOL FORMAL 

This was undoubtedly a highlight of the term for the 

almost 200 students who attended the Senior School 

Formal at Melrose Receptions! Driven by students, it was 

decided that to get the numbers required for a 

reception centre the event would be opened up to all 

students at the campus. The students should be 

commended on their behaviour, inclusiveness, and 

respect both in the lead up to the event and on the 

night. We were fortunate enough to have over 20 

teachers from across all campuses join us as well.  

 

We hope all our students enjoy a well-earned break 

and are ready to tackle the challenges and 

opportunities Term 4 will provide.   

 

Sally Stevens.  



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Careers Update  
 

Year 12 

Year 12 students have been carefully considering their 

VTAC course preferences in order to apply for various 

Degree and Diploma courses at various tertiary 

institutions. RMIT and Latrobe have been popular with 

our students this year, with a number of students 

applying for the Latrobe Aspire program. Many 

students have been looking at other options such as 

apprenticeships, traineeships, or employment. Below is 

the “VTAC Planner” which includes important dates / 

reminders that Year 12 students and parents need to be 

aware of. A more comprehensive list of VTAC dates 

can be found linked below:  

https://www.vtac.edu.au/dates.html  

 

- All students applying via VTAC need to make sure 

they carefully check their Course Selection 

Requirements, as there may be additional 

requirements that must be completed by a certain 

date (e.g. a test, a folio, an audition, an interview 

etc). Failure to meet the deadline for these means 

students may no longer be eligible for selection into 

their desired course. 

- SEAS and VTAC Scholarships must be finalised by 

October 7th  

Daniel Kingham 

Student Pathways Coordinator 

https://www.vtac.edu.au/dates.html


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

- Students applying for Teaching / Education courses 

(and also Nursing at VU) are required register for, and 

sit complete the CASPer test.            

- The VTAC Media YouTube channel has a number of 

helpful videos to help explain the application 

process: 

https://www.youtube.com/user/vtacmedia/videos 

NURSING / MIDWIFERY Funding Announcement 

You may have already heard on the news, but the Vic 

Govt has announced that it will be making Nursing and 

Midwifery Degrees free for next year. 

What does this actually mean? 

The normal cost of a Nursing Bachelor Degree is around 

$16500 for 3 years. For students undertaking Nursing 

next year, the Govt have pledged to pay $9000 to 

each student, and a further $7500 if you work in the 

public health system for two years after graduating. 

FREE TAFE  

The Government are still offering their FREE TAFE 

program for priority courses in lots of different areas of 

skill shortage. There are a large number of non-

apprenticeship and apprenticeship courses in a variety 

of areas. More info can be found here:  

https://www.vic.gov.au/free-tafe  

Year 9-11 

Students from Years 9-11 have taken part in a range of 

Careers themed activities throughout Term 3. This 

included: 

All Year 10 Students attended a day out at Victoria 

University to help them understand what life a VU could 

be like. They learnt about courses and programs 

offered by VU, and got to tour the campus. Year 11 and 

12 students will have the opportunity to visit other 

Universities such as RMIT, Latrobe Uni, ACU and The 

University of Melbourne. 

https://www.youtube.com/user/vtacmedia/videos
https://www.vic.gov.au/free-tafe


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prospective VCEVM students from Year 10 attended a 

VET trade-taster day at Kangan Institute with Mr Bennett 

and Ms Wilson to help them choose their VET streams for 

2023.  

 

Year 9 students undertook their Morrisby Careers 

Interviews to discuss possible career paths and subject 

selection 

      

Year 11 VCAL students got to test out their interview skills 

when they undertook the job interview program run by 

the Maribyrnong and Moonee Valley Local Learning 

and Employment Network 

 

Selected girls from Year 10 and 11 attended the 

“Careers for Women in Sport” forum 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELC – A Day in Melbourne 
 

On Wednesday the third of August, my English class and I 

went on an excursion to the city. We visited certain 

places such as the State Library of Victoria and the Ian 

Potter Art Gallery because we wanted to learn more 

about Melbourne.  

First, we arrived at Melbourne Central after 30 minutes of 

travelling from our school and then we headed towards 

the State Library of Victoria.  

 

We got our hot drinks at a cafeteria inside the library as 

we had to wait until 10:30 for the tour to get started. Our 

first stop was the Ian Potter Queen’s Hall. My jaw dropped 

when I got there, the room was so well-constructed and 

all the decorations were fancy as well. We stayed there 

for 10 minutes and then continued with the tour. 

 

Our next stop was the biggest room in the library called 

the “La Trobe Reading Room”. I was amazed by how 

magnificent it was. Everything in here impressed me, 

even the reading lights. I took many photos due to the 

fact that it was so beautiful. We walked around and went 

to some exhibition rooms on each floor. On the last floor, 

there was also a stained-glass painting of William 

Shakespeare with whom I’m obsessed. 

 

Ivanna (Le Quynh Nhu) Vu 

Year 11 English Language 

Centre Student 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For lunch, we went to the food court in the Emporium, 

which was just a five-minute walk from the library. 

During lunch time, Ms. Reid let us choose where to sit 

and have lunch. We had 45 minutes to finish our meal. 

After that, we went to a graffiti-covered street to take 

photos. The art was so creative, and the colours were 

vibrant as well.  

In the afternoon, we visited the Ian Potter Art Gallery, 

a famous place that everyone must visit when 

travelling to Melbourne. It is located opposite Flinders 

Station. After we got there, we put all of our bags into 

lockers just to keep them safe. We used the lift to get 

onto the second floor, I noticed that the lift was 

massive and could hold a huge number of people.  

 

 
 

There were a countless variety of paintings in the 

gallery. Most of the paintings were from hundreds of 

years ago. Some of the paintings were about the 

Indigenous people of Australia, which I thought was 

very interesting. I had a walk through different rooms. 

Each of them had a unique concept. It took us an 

hour to finish our tour of the gallery, longer than I 

expected. 

Throughout the tour, I could see life in the past in 

Australia, specifically in Melbourne, as well as learn 

more about their culture. The excursion also helped 

me get used to using public transport, the trains, trams, 

and buses for example. Overall, the trip was fantastic, 

and I thoroughly enjoyed it. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ski Camp Report – Madi Knowles & 

Tegan Anderson  
 

On the 4th of August, year 10 and 11 students arrived 

at school by 4am to leave for Mt Buller. None of us 

being morning people, we were all eager to get on the 

bus and sleep until we got to the mountain.  

Once we arrived at the Alzburg Resort where we were 

staying, we had breakfast and geared up, ready to hit 

the mountain. We all participated in ski or snowboard 

lessons for the morning before lunch, then proceeded 

to ski or board the mountain until we couldn’t feel our 

legs anymore.  

Once we were finished on the mountain for the day, we 

headed back to the resort for dinner and swimming in 

the indoor pool. Another early morning followed for our 

final day on the mountain, and we all spent as long as 

we could on the mountain to make the most of our last 

day. We all said goodbye to the mountain and began 

the journey back home. 

Everyone had a great time, and all talked about their 

time on the mountain most of the way home. Thank you 

to Mr Szewczuk, Mr Wenholz, and Ms Carland for a 

great two days on the snow. 

 



 

College Production – Charlie and 

the Chocolate Factory  
 

 



  

 

 

 

Essendon Food Technology Excursions  
 

 



Around the campus – Essendon  
 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

East Keilor Campus Update  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank families and 

staff for your support this term. I am grateful for the 

support and kindness shown by all members of the 

school community in response to Lisa Nugent’s 

absence. We are continually thinking about Lisa and 

wish her a speedy recovery. 

There has been some important learning and growth 

happening in English this term. It has been great to see 

Keilor Campus students really stepping up and rising to 

the challenges that the term has brought. Year 7 

students in particular have shown significant 

improvement and resilience as they have undertaken 

an in-depth text study of the novel, Runner. This exciting 

text has seen students complete their first text response 

essay and it has been pleasing to see students making 

improvements to their writing and tackling this 

fundamental skill. Year 7 Students will have the 

opportunity to consolidate their knowledge 

of Runner through an exciting excursion to the Old 

Melbourne Gaol and the Melbourne Museum during 

week 1 of term 4. Full details can be found on Compass 

- please note the Keilor students will need to be at 

school for an 8.30AM bus departure.  

Year 8 students have also undertaken a Novel study of 

Iqbal and been extended in their essay writing skills. 

Year 9 students crafted personal narratives about “an 

experience that shaped you as a person”. Students 

drafted a text with a particular emphasis on engaging 

an audience through vocabulary and storytelling 

techniques.  The final part of this assessment required 

students to deliver their narratives to an audience. It 

was great to see so many students in 9A and 9B stand 

up in front of their peers to share their powerful 

narratives in the style of a TED or Moth Talk. Many 

students went above and beyond and achieved their 

best marks yet for this challenging task. 

Melissa Travers 

Keilor Campus Coordinator 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There have been a number of events this term: 

Mini Boss – Smoothie Bar 

All of our students were involved in the Mini Boss 

incursion. 

The Smoothie Bar allowed students to research and 

design their own smoothie product. From market 

research to tasting and marketing campaign materials, 

each team were then required to pitch the smoothest 

brand by the end of the day. An engaging and 

competitive activity, great fun was had by all students 

who now have a greater understanding of some 

important business and economics concepts. 

 

Wear it Purple Day – Wear it Purple strives to foster 

supportive, safe, empowering, and inclusive 

environments for rainbow/LGBTIQA+ young people. 

All students wore a splash of purple and were involved 

in discussion and reflections during focus groups. 

Student leaders at Year 7 led the Cheese toasties day, 

a great effort toasting 120 sandwiches using 10 

sandwich makers. RUOK day celebrations with music 

performances, cake stall and BBQ were led by all the 

student leaders. We congratulate and thank our 

student leaders for all their efforts in organising events 

for the Keilor campus this term.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Primary School visits 

Keilor Heights Primary School has made several visits this 

term. Grade 3 and 4 students had a taste of Science – 

making slime and performing flame tests. All Year 8’s 

assisted the primary students participating in these 

experiments. A fun messy experience was had by all. 

Grade 5 students came to participate in stem, science, 

and sports class with assistance from student helpers 

from all levels.  

 
  

On Wednesday the 31st of August Grade 3 and 4 

students came from Keilor Heights PS to participate in 

some fun science experiments. The students were 

separated into groups to create either slime/oobleck or 

did a pop test and flame test. They learnt about the 3 

states of matter: solid, liquid and gas. We had the 

privilege of helping out the students providing the 

materials needed for their experiments. During the Pop 

test they learnt about chemical reactions and how they 

happen. The grade 3 and 4 students walked out with 

their new creations and new-found knowledge, as well 

as many happy faces. 

By Tayah Bokeland, Keyra Hunia and Jasmyn Gorgiovski 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 MCG Excursion  

Year 9’s Immersed themselves in the history and world-

class facilities of the MCG. They went behind-the-

scenes to gain an insight into Melbourne's sporting 

culture, while exploring one of the world's most iconic 

stadiums. Students had the opportunity to meet 

Olympian Tess Lloyd – women’s sailing skiff. 

Library Update – Book Week 

The East Keilor library is a great place for all students to 

‘hang out’ either before school, recess or lunch time 

and is usually buzzing with chatter. 

During term 3 students have enjoyed being able to eat 

in the library while they play cards, chess, board games 

etc., or chit chat with friends.  We also celebrated ‘Book 

Week in August and the theme was “Dreaming with 

Eyes Open’  

We also had a writing competition titled – “Tell me 

something I don’t know”. Thank you to the students who 

participated and there were some great entries. These 

students, Umalker Dahir, Kate Lewis-Hamilton and 

Zeynep Kilic each won a $20 book voucher each from 

Readings Airport West. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Award Winners 

SWPBS 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 

Mia Oakley 

Marcus 

Richens 

Ryan Withers 

Gabriel 

Tangatta 

Lara Alaussi 

Darya Karmi Pakdaman 

Christian Robottom 

GPA 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 

Ephrata 

Berhane 

Arielle Craggs 

Tayah Bokelund 

Jasmyn 

Gorgiovski 

Chloe Gordon 

Georgia 

Williams 

Most Improved 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 

Hasara Perera 

Amy Ngametua 

Mays Alaussi 

Richard Do 

Keyra Hunia 

Zeynep Kilic 

Kate Lewis-

Hamilton 

We wish out East Keilor students and families a restful 

and safe holiday and look forward to a busy Term 4. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE / Sport – East Keilor  
 

Athletics 

Congratulations to our representatives at the Moonee 

Valley District Athletics this Term. 

Antoine Maitland – 9A (Shot Put, Discus) 

Jordy Harris – 9A (400m,800m) 

Sibel Brown – 8A (100m, 200m, 400m, 800m) 

Well done to Antoine on winning the Shot Put and 

qualifying for the next stage. 

 

PE / Sport Classes 

Sport classes have been very competitive this term with 

Basketball, Volleyball and European Handball 

tournaments being held during sport classes. As well as 

playing, students have had an opportunity to learn 

more about each sport and be involved with umpiring 

and officiating matches. 

Tiffany Giang 

Student Leader 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7, 8 and 9 students have enjoyed tennis sessions at 

East Keilor Tennis club as part of their Net/Wall units 

covered in PE classes. It was nice to be out in the late 

Winter sunshine on the nice new courts. 

  

Avondale Primary Sport Day 

On the 2nd of September, 11 students from the Keilor 

East campus had the privilege to assist Avondale 

Heights Primary School with their Sports Day. Each of the 

year 9 students were assigned to help with a specific 

sport: volleyball, cricket, table tennis, dance, and 

basketball. For us, it was a great chance to be able to 

teach a sport that we enjoyed. The students were really 

excited and focused on the activities, and they always 

tried their best while participating, which made our 

experience a lot more delightful. Overall, we had a 

great time at Avondale Heights Primary, and we really 

look forward to coming back and taking part in more 

activities. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 9 MCG Tour  
 

On Tuesday the 13th of September, all Year 9 students 

at the Keilor Campus went to the MCG for a guided 

tour of the ground and the Australian Sport Museum. 

During the tour we were told the great history of how 

the MCG came to be and the importance of the 

ground. We got to see the media centre, player 

change rooms and training facilities. We also had  

the opportunity to hear from Olympian Tess Lloyd, who 

told us about her experience at the Tokyo 2022 

Olympics competing in the Women’s Sailing Skiff – 49er 

FX. She spoke about reconnecting with her love for 

sailing following a training injury she suffered that 

resulted in her being in a 3-week coma. We then  

were free to explore the interactive displays within the 

sport museum. 

 

Chloe Gordon 

Year 9 Student Leader 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In week 7, Japanese 

students attended an 

incursion ran by the Japan 

Foundation. Students learnt 

about the history of Furoshiki 

(Japanese wrapping cloths) 

and several ways of 

wrapping and tying. In this 

hands-on incursion, students 

followed instructions to fold 

a lunchbox, book and even 

a water bottle! 

 

Year 7 Furoshiki Incursion 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Performance – Keilor  
 

Year 9 

Year 9 Performance has been fun and has helped us 

build our confidence when speaking to an audience. 

Max Ivankovic and Martin Eddy 

Year 7 

We love playing Drama games and devising group 

plays. Dressing up as different characters is always fun! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Music – Keilor  
 

Year 8 Music is fun. We explore different musical 

instruments by learning about them and by playing 

them as a class or as solo artists. 

 

 



 

Around the campus – Keilor  
 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Niddrie Principal – Adam Potter 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all staff, 

students and their families who have welcomed me to 

the school throughout this term.  

I want to also thank all members of the school 

community for your efforts throughout this term. We 

have had a major focus on building meaningful 

connections across the campus as we look to cater for 

each and every student within a positive and safe 

learning environment.  

The theme this term has been linked to connectedness 

and a positive mindset. We have focused on our 

positive behaviour expectations of Be Respectful, Be 

Engaged, Be Aspirational and Be a Learner. It is 

important we continue to encourage out students to 

connect with their learning but to also connect with 

those areas of interest outside the classroom.  

Again, we have had to support both students and staff 

across the campus with the challenges of being in 

isolation due to Covid-19. We will continue to have 

open communication and supportive frameworks in 

place to allow our students to continue with their 

learning journey. I want to reassure all students and 

families that we will continue to focus on supporting all 

students and staff throughout this time.  

We take pride in the achievements of all students in a 

range of different curriculum areas. The Grade Point 

Average (GPA) results have been very good across the 

board. We have worked to acknowledge our students 

who are consistently putting a high level of effort into 

their learning. 

Homework Club:  

The aim of homework club is to give students in Years 7 

to 9 the opportunity to complete work at school 

beyond the normal school day. With the support of our 

staff, students will have access to the library facilities 

and assistance should they require help with their 

studies after school each Wednesday and Thursday. 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Real Reward Winners – Term 3  

Congratulations to our REAL reward winners for this term 

who all received a $5 canteen voucher.  

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 

Angus Rodier Montana 

Anderson 

Monet Zivkovic 

Max Lanciano Joshua Butler-

Peel 

Jada Patterson 

Jett Shillabeer Leilani Nasalio Shania Ragland 

Vincent 

Acciaccaferri 

Jesse Barbaro Monet Zivkovic  

Paige Woodhouse Terrence Patsalis Kiarle McLeod 

Ava Gorzin Jackson Perry Isabelle 

Brayshaw          

Emma Ballingall Terrence Patsalis Stevie Windebank 

Chase Robinson Brooklyn Tahitahi Mohamed Abdallah 

Ma 

Congratulations to the students who represented the 

college in interschool sports during Term 3. We had a 

variety of successful teams compete including the Year 

8 and 9 boy’s netball team in the WMR finals and the 

year 7, 8 and 9 boys’ and girls’ basketball teams. 

Several students also represented the college in 

athletics. Special mention to Angus. R, Emmelene. P, 

Jessica. P, Devon. L, Neziah. M and Sopoaga. S who 

have been successful in moving onto the next stage of 

the WMR finals. The Year 8 boys’ basketball team who 

have also made it into the WMR final.  

We are looking forward to Term 4 and welcoming our 

students back after a well-deserved break.  Term 4 will 

be filled many opportunities for learning and growth 

and I look forward to witnessing and hearing about the 

fantastic achievements of all students throughout the 

term.  

Please enjoy a great break and we look forward to 

seeing everyone at the beginning of Term 4. 

Take care 

Adam Potter  

Campus Principal  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Sovereign Hill Excursion  
 

At the end of Term 2, Year 9 humanities students 

travelled to Sovereign Hill Ballarat for the day. The Year 

9’s completed many activities during the day such as 

mine tours, gold panning and a gold pouring exhibition. 

Students were also able to gain an insight into life on 

the goldfields. A number of students (and teachers) 

took advantage of the lolly shop and bakery as well as 

the warm open fires around the gold panning river. It 

was a great way to round off the first semester. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 – You be the Boss  
 

The Year 9 students in You be the Boss held their $20 Boss 

project day on R U OK day. The entrepreneurs  

had a very successful lunchtime selling several  

different products from dumplings to biscuits to 

bookmarks. A great day where students were able to 

not only showcase a term's worth of hard work  

and planning, but also provide some delicious food  

for students and staff.  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Music – Niddrie  
 

Boomwhackers were really great fun for the whole 

class. We also played drums, guitar and keyboard  

this term. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Around the campus – Niddrie  
 

 



 



 



 


